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Kentucky High School Athletic Association

MEMORANDUM
TC: Larry Boucher, KHSAA Assistant Commissioner -
FROM: Gary Lawson, KHSAA Title 1X Audit Team %"%/
DATE: May 17, 2005
RE: ~ Rewan County Facilities Question

A review of Rowan County’s Title |X data and information available at the KHSAA office would
indicate that investment in Bermuda grass for the school's foctbal! field would need to be done
only in relation to improvements at some girls’ locker room, practice and/or competitive facilities.
Any improvements at the school’s foothall field related to student safety shouid be taken care of
with all deliberate speed. School personnel should look at the Bermuda grass issue very
closely at this time because of the following:

1. The February 21, 2001 original school visit report, written by Dr. Fran Edwards, states
that the “advantage in locker rooms, practice and competitive facilities is given to boys”.
She says that the current baseball and softball field “are not compatibie”. Also, it was
recommended that the Gender Equity Review Committee “closely examine the need for
an additional locker room for female athletes”.

2. A second consideration is the fact that, according to the school’s 2003-2004 and 2004-
2005 seif-audit reports, school personnel indicate on their Forms T-41 that the boys
already have the advantage in locker rooms, practice and competitive facilities.

In summary, any football field improvement for safety purposes should be implemented (i.e.
drainage problems). The instaliation of Bermuda grass should be looked at in relation to the
total area of locker rooms, practice and competitive facilities, and the benefits provided to the
athletes in relation to #1 and #2 mentioned above (i.e. softball field improvements and equal
provision of locker room space).

If improvements have been made in provision of locker space and benefits provided at the
softball field which would alleviate the advantage being given to the boys’ programs, then
Bermuda grass could be a considered expenditure,
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A review of Rowan County’s Title |X data and.information available at the KHSAA office would
indicate that investment in Bermuda grass for the scheol’'s football field would need to be done
only in relation to improvements at some girls’ locker room, practice and/or competitive facilities.
Any improvements at the school’s football field related to student safety should be taken care of
with all deliberate speed. School personnel should look at the Bermuda grass issue very
closely at this time because of the following:

1. The February 21, 2001 original school visit report, written by Dr. Fran Edwards, states
that the “advantage in locker rooms, practice and competitive facilities is given to boys”.
She says that the current baseball and softball field “are not compatible”. Also, it was
recommended that the Gender Equity Review Committee “closely examine the need for
an additional locker room for female athletes”.

2. A second consideration is the fact that, according to-the school’s 2003-2004 and 2004-
2005 self-audit reports, school personnel indicate on their Forms T-41 that the boys
already have the advantage in locker rooms, practice and competitive facilities.

In summary, any football field improvement for safety purposes should be implemented (i.e.
drainage problems). The installation of Bermuda grass shouid be looked at in relation fo the
total area of locker rooms, practice and competitive facilities, and the benefits provided to the
athletes in relation to #1 and #2 mentioned above (i.e.-softball field improvements and equal
provision of locker room space).

If improvements have been made in provision of locker space and benefits provided at the
softball field which would alleviate the advantage being given to the boys’ programs, then
Bermuda grass could be a considered expenditure.



